Monday 19th March 2018

Dear Parents / Carers,

Clubs

Please note that this is the final week for all of our after school clubs.

Golden Badges

Congratulations to Daisy Hayes (5G) and William Faria (4S) who have recently been awarded their Golden Badge for consistently following the school's Golden Rules.

Netball

Netball club continues to be well attended by Year 5 and Year 6 girls. All the girls have shown a positive attitude to learning the rules of netball and have developed their skills over the year. Our netball team for this year consists of eight Year 6 pupils who have grown in confidence during the season. They have achieved several wins against other Jersey Primary Schools. However, the highlight came on Friday 2nd March when they took part in an island wide tournament and came second. Both Miss Ibitson and Miss Barrett were extremely proud of the girls. They played so well as a team in every game and showed a great attitude throughout the tournament. In the Summer Term, we look forward to welcoming any Year 4 girls who are keen to learn more about netball to club which will be open to Year 4 and Year 5.

The netball team: Jessica Jones, Kelci Meyrick, Freya Taylor Collas, Ella Docherty, Alannah Landers, Samantha Nobrega, Shona McColgan and Leticia Dias.

Open Day

Our Annual Open Day will take place on Wednesday 28th March from 2:00 until 4:00p.m and from 6:00 until 7:30p.m. As in previous years we would like as many parents as possible, from Nursery to Y6, to collect their children from school at lunchtime (12:00) on that day. I appreciate that it might be difficult for some families to collect children at 12:00p.m, therefore if you do not have anyone else available to look after your child during this afternoon, please contact the school so that arrangements can be made for your child to be supervised by a Teaching Assistant. I hope that as many of you as possible will be able to visit the school on Open Day to view your child's work. This invitation is also open to extended family.

As usual refreshments will be on sale in in the hall throughout Open Day.

Summer Term

Please note that summer term starts on Tuesday 17th April. We have a staff training day on Monday 16th April.

Thursday 22nd March

All Year 6 should come to school dressed in their tracksuits on Thursday. The school photographer will be in to take photos of sports teams and both Year 6 classes on that date. Rather than some pupils changing from sports kits into school uniform it is easiest if the whole year group wears tracksuits.

Year 5T Class

Mrs Turner's maternity leave will start on May 1st. The Y5T class will be taught by Mr Duffy throughout May and then by Mrs Hopley for the second half of term from 4th June until 20th July.

Year 6 French Residential

A reminder that a total of £300 towards the full cost of £410 is due by the end of this term.

Telephone Directory Recycling

Our school will again take part in the telephone recycling campaign. This year's campaign will run from 16th April- 25th May 2018. For every 150 old directories we collect, JT will donate a tablet computer to us. Please hold on to your old directory until the start of the Summer Term and then leave them in the foyer outside the school office.

Swimarathon

We entered 2 teams in this year's Swimarathon, the Plat Douet Dunkers and the Plat Douet Dippers. Between the two teams they swam a total of 93 laps and raised £354. The behaviour of all our pupils was noted as impeccable and they were a credit to our school!

The Dunkers- Shona McColgan	Tiago De Abreau	Kate Condon	Kelci Meyrick
-----------------------------	-----------------	-------------	---------------

Ella Docherty Freya Taylor-Collas

The Dippers - Courtney Cox Thomas Gildea Murray Wake David Twinam

Kayleigh McLachlan Norbert Karwowski Thian Pankhania

Yours sincerely,

Mrs S Conoops (Headteacher)